REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club October 19, 2013

Present:  Joan Quinlan, Norma Barber, Bill Kramer, Pat Beharry, Don Norman, Gaylene Spence, Sandra Benson, Audrey Bruch, Nancy Welta, Ilsa Krukoff   
Regrets: Leslie Mortin

Joan Quinlan called the meeting to order at 10:30 a.m.

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda  

Add 7.5  Email from Dick Anderson re: Thursday evening

       Motion by Gaylene Spence, seconded by Sandra Benson, to adopt the agenda as amended.  Carried.

2.0 Approval of the minutes of  Sept 21, 2013.

Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Don Norman, to approve the minutes of Sept 21, 2013.  Carried
3.0  Business Arising from the Minutes

3.1 Amendment to Motion in 6.2.1

Ilsa Krukoff said that she had been in contact with Club Manager Jan Anderson, who  

expressed concern about the implementation of the policy as written.  Specifically, that the 

masterpoints totals that she sends to the website for inclusion in the two races can only be 

monthly totals, as she would have no way to differentiate between points earned before or 

after a certain date during the month.  With this in mind, Ilsa proposed an amendment that 

would make implementation more straightforward, an amendment which would allow for 

all points earned during the month that a person becomes a member being included as eligible mps for these races.  
Motion by Ilsa Krukoff, seconded by Norma Barber, that the policy regarding Eligibility Requirements to Win Club Awards as per the motion in 6.2.1, minutes of Sept 21, 2013, be amended as follows:  

Where in the previous motion it reads “Members purchasing a membership after the AGM would have the points they accumulate from that date on included toward their standing in that race.  Any masterpoints earned prior to the date of purchase would therefore not be counted as eligible masterpoints toward that race”
That this section be amended to read: “Members purchasing a membership after the AGM could only accumulate points toward their standing in that race beginning in the month in which they purchased their membership.  Any masterpoints earned in any previous month in that fiscal year would therefore not be counted as eligible masterpoints toward that race.”
Carried.
4.0 President’s Report

             - President Joan Quinlan said that in future when we are considering passing of motions, it is 

             important to think about any implications that may arise in terms of the implementation.
- Joan brought to the Board a question from Club Manager Jan Anderson regarding the large White Board on which Jan records the yearly events.  Jan said that it is hard to clean, as some
permanent marker has also been used on it.  Jan suggested that a new large board could be purchased at a cost of $170 (she also has a coupon for $15 that could be applied to this cost if we were to purchase before October 24th).  

     - A question was raised as to the usefulness of this Board considering how much work it is 

       to fill in all the information

- Although a yearly summary is helpful, do people have enough access to this same 

  information from other sources such as the monthly calendar, phone book, website,  

  emails and special games posters?  Some Board members said they would generally not 

  look to the large board summary when seeking information, but others said they did.  

- It was suggested that if we got a new board, it should be moved to another location, as

  the present location is not easily accessible for Jan to write on.

- Would we leave the old board where it is even if not in use?  Removing it would result 

   in the need to repair and paint in that spot and likely the rest of the wall or even more.

 - It was suggested that perhaps alcohol or some other cleaner could clean the existing 

   board more thoroughly. However, this would not solve the location.

              Motion by Gaylene Spence, seconded by Nancy Welta, that Joan Quinlan speak further with 
              Jan Anderson regarding the need and advisability of purchasing a new white board, and 
              based upon the resolution of that discussion, that Joan be given the authority to authorize the 

              purchase of a new large white board if this is determined as the best option.   Carried
5.0   Financial Report
Norma Barber presented her report.  Some points she noted were:
· some trophies were overlooked in the previous report, but added in this report

· advertising expenditure will be partially reimbursed from ACBL and reflected in later report

· cost of phone books not yet included

· no invoice yet from janitor for September, so not yet paid for that month

· Thursday night again had cancellations

· $15000 previously in chequing was transferred into a high interest daily interest account (1.1%) at Conexus.  Subsequently, $10000 of this was transferred to a 1 year GIC at 1.9%, maturity date October 17, 2014

· Wood Gundy investment maturing in November.  After discussion, it was decided that we should take this investment out from Wood Gundy at that time, as in future they will be charging a fee.  We discussed switching to Desjardins or Conexus.

· Suggestion from Bill Kramer that we try to stagger maturity dates of investments, to come due at different times of the year.

Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Nancy Welta, that Norma be authorized to negotiate the best rate possible with Conexus and to reinvest the moneys from Wood Gundy with Conexus when this investment comes due in November.  
        Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Nancy Welta, to accept the financial report as 

        presented.  Carried.
6.0 Old Business

6.1  Policy Binder
        Ilsa Krukoff reported on the progress her committee has made in going over policies that 

        have been drafted for inclusion in the binder.  These policies have also been shared by email 

        with the remainder of the Board.  She asked for any input, and also went over some of the 

        wording of some policies that had been fine-tuned.  She then talked about the Directors’ 

        Course Policy, which had required considerable research in trying to establish what policy 

        had existed, as well as what had been happening in practice.  She said that the committee 

        had been working to understand and reconcile any differences. After presenting the draft 

        policy, she indicated that she had received further input and that the committee would once 

        again take a look at this policy and bring it before the Board again at the next meeting.
7.0 New Business

       7.1   Leader Post offer of the Leisure Guide
               Gaylene Spence reported that the Leader Post will be publishing both a Dec 3 and a spring 

               edition of the Leisure Guide.  If the Club decided to advertise in either edition, the smallest 

               ad would cost $281.  
              Discussion points:
- might be a good way to advertise our location, phone number and website

- our ad in the fall Leisure Guide did bring a few people in for lessons.  Perhaps 

  another ad would bring a few people in for games

- December is not likely a good month to advertise.  We may revisit in spring.

7.2 Printer

- Norma Barber indicated that, after much searching, she has been able to place an order for 4 ribbons from Staples.  This will allow us to continue to use our dot-matrix printer.  We have a considerable supply of paper on hand, so as long as the printer keeps on working there will be no additional cost.

              - Don Norman indicated that he has checked and if we were to move to using a laser printer 

              in future, this would still work for printing out results, which would then be on separate 

              sheets rather than the scrolling dot matrix printer paper that we now use.  
7.3 Risk management 
Joan Quinlan said that she had been giving thought to the need for risk management.  Obviously, one issue would be future accommodation.  A second consideration that comes to mind at present is the very important role of Club Manager.  If we are not prepared to have someone with some knowledge of this position assist or even possibly take over in future, it would be very difficult for someone unprepared to have to step into this role.  Also, our present manager Jan Anderson has indicated she may be away for longer periods, and it would be helpful if someone else knew the ropes.  To this end, Joan has discussed with Jan the possibility of Jan’s mentoring a couple of people who might in future take over for periods of time as needed.  Jan indicated that she was quite open to this idea, and even had some names in mind of people who might be interested and with whom she would like to work.  Joan said she was in the process of contacting these people to see if there is interest on their part.  She will report the results of her discussions next meeting.      
7.4 Connecting with new players
Nancy Welta reported that she has received from Gaylene Spence the names and phone numbers of people who are at present taking lessons.  She has managed to contact 13 of the 20 people on the list, and chatted with them to welcome them on behalf of the Board.  
During the course of the conversations, the following points came up:

          - Those with bridge experience felt very comfortable, those with no experience usually 

             mentioned feeling overwhelmed
          -  Partnership with a friend or someone they met at the lessons was very important

          -  The social part of the lessons was very important, especially for those who came alone
          -  Knowing someone who already plays at the Club added to their comfort level

          -  It was mentioned by one that if someone got upset with them, they would not return

             (Nancy strongly reinforced that members are very friendly and helpful)


      - A couple worried that having missed a lesson or two they might be too far behind

             (Nancy encouraged them to continue)

           -  Some worried about transferring over to play with the “big guys”(the more experienced 

              Monday night players) once lessons were done.

              (Nancy assured them that there is a lot of extra help at the Monday night game, and also 

               reassured them about partnerships on Monday nights)

           -  Some asked about other times to play

               (Nancy suggested Wednesday night and Tuesday afternoon)

           -  Nancy mentioned benefits of the game:  the fun and positive social atmosphere, how 

               bridge can be played for many years regardless of age, how bridge is available even 

               when you travel, how bridge keeps your brain active, and also that bridge is cheap 

               entertainment.
           Some other things to think about from Nancy:

               - Starting new lessons in January?

               - Holding a Monday night graduation party night jointly with regular Monday night 

                          players?

                   The Board is very appreciative of Nancy’s role in making new players feel comfortable 

                    and a part of the Club.

                    Discussion followed around how we might provide for more opportunity for newer 

                    players.  Don Norman suggested perhaps a 199er night would be of interest to this

                    group (perhaps Thursday evening as a possibility).  Gaylene Spence suggested that

                    the current 0-100 mp range on Monday nights might better have been left at 0-50.

                    Another suggestion that was made was to consider a “Bid and Play” night, perhaps on a 

                    regular basis.  Joan Quinlan said that she had heard of this being done through another 

                    Club at people’s homes.  Gaylene Spence suggested that it could be held at the 

                    Club.  This would be an unsanctioned game where players could just come out for the 

                    fun and practice.  More experienced volunteers could assist.  There was general 

                    enthusiasm for this idea.  It was TABLED for future discussion and consideration, with 

                    one possible suggestions of considering Thursday evenings. 
7.5  Email from Dick Anderson
The Club has received an email from Dick Anderson, indicating that he is resigning as Thursday evening game director.  He pointed out that of the last 7 Thursday evening games offered, 4 games drew too few people to hold a game, one game had 2.5 tables, and the remaining 2 games drew 6 tables (party night) and 3 tables (special game with hand records and analysis) respectively.  He also pointed out that although there had been a motion at the AGM to continue Thursday evening games, and although we have tried to add incentives such as a guaranteed standby and a cheaper entry fee, the people who passed the motion are not showing up. 
Dick also expressed concern for the future of the Tuesday evening game, which is the only other Open Pairs evening game.  This game is also bringing out very low numbers, although no games have been low enough to cancel.  He said that some people who have been coming are becoming disinterested in showing up for a game with so few tables, and if any decide to stop coming, this game is also in serious jeopardy.  He suggested that the Club needs to think of some way to promote this game if it is to survive. Perhaps phoning people who used to play Tuesday evening and encouraging them to come out would be helpful.  He expressed concern that if this game were lost as an Open Pairs evening game, we would then have nothing left to offer those who work.
Note:  The Board discussed how evening numbers have dwindled in the Open Pairs games, and that some people are choosing the afternoon games in preference as they do not like to drive at night.  Joan Quinlan mentioned the possibility of helping with rides to the Club for people who do not like to drive in the evenings but might still be interested in coming out.

Motion by Gaylene Spence, seconded by Audrey Bruch, that we cancel all Thursday evening regular open pairs games and handicap team games until the end of December, with the exception of December 19, which is the scheduled Individual Club Championship.  Carried.   

Ilsa Krukoff will check with Club Manager Jan Anderson to ensure that the December 19th game can still be held on that date.
8.0  Committee Reports     
      8.1  Promotion and Public Relations
             No report (no-one has yet filled this position)
8.2 Club Operations
Bill Kramer said that because of the location of the thermostat, temperature control is not always good.  He asked to be advised if there seemed to be issues.
8.3 Game Management 
- Gaylene Spence said that if anyone should wish to purchase a membership at any time, game directors are in the best position to sell them that membership.  If there is to be no deposit, then they can always hang onto the money until a later deposit date.
- Bill Kramer stressed the importance of ensuring that game directors provide for strats as much as possible, to allow the B and C players more opportunity to be awarded some points.
9.0  Club Management  

             No report
10.0 Tournament Chair
         Sandra Benson reported that tournament chair Rose Dunitz has everything pretty much 

          organized for the tournament
11.0  Date for the next meeting:  Saturday, November 16th , 10:30

12.0 General discussion

No additional items were brought up

Meeting was adjourned by Audrey Bruch
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